Statement of the DPRK Delegation  

On the 3rd cycle UPR of Viet Nam
(32nd session of UPR Working Group, 22 January 2019)
Mr. President,
My delegation warmly welcomes the delegation of Viet Nam headed by H.E. Mr. LE Hoai Trung, Deputy Minister of Foreign Affairs to the 3rd cycle UPR and notes with appreciation its informative third national report and additional information provided by the delegation today. 
We highly commend Viet Nam for its strong efforts and achievements made for the implementation of the recommendations it received during the second UPR in 2014 including through over 90 legislative measures for human rights, adoption of many national policies and programs related to human rights, promotion of social welfare, ensuring gender equality and the rights of vulnerable groups, etc.  

My delegation wishes the government of Viet Nam all the best and greater success in its future endeavor for the full promotion and protection of human rights of the Vietnamese people through implementation of its priorities of building a rule of law State, promotion of the SDGs and Viet Name’s SDGs, strengthening human rights education, continuous engagement in genuine dialogue and cooperation in the human rights field, and recommends the following. 
1) Encourage effective multiplication of multidimensional poverty alleviation models and share experiences in this field.
2) Educate, train and build capacity for officers working in areas related to the protection of the rights of person with disabilities.
Thank you. 
